No. RT-11036/170/2021-MVL
Government of India
Ministry of Road Transport & Highways
Transport Bhawan, 1, Parliament Street, New Delhi-110001.

The 19" of January, 2024.
To:

1. The Chief/ Principal Secretary,
State Government/ Administration of Union Territory

2. The Transport Commissioner,
State Government/ Administration of Union Territory

Subject: Refund of road tax.

Sir/ Ma’am,

| am directed to say that it has been brought to the notice of this Ministry that pursuant to
movement of motor vehicles from one State to another, owner(s) of such motor vehicle(s)
suffer inordinate delays in receiving the refund of motor vehicle tax paid to the State/UT at
the time of registration of motor vehicle. This has reportedly led to an increase in difficulties
for citizens in availing the refund of motor vehicle tax despite having paid the applicable
motor vehicle tax in the other State where the motor vehicle has been assigned new
registration mark.

2. In furtherance of citizen welfare and facilitation, all States/UTs are requested to devise a
time specific procedure for refund of motor vehicle tax, which may be easily accessible to
citizens, and ensure that such motor vehicle tax be refunded expeditiously, as per the
provisions of the State Motor Vehicle Taxation Acts, pursuant to receipt of application seeking
refund of motor vehicle tax.

Yours faithfully,

Mﬁlonlm

(Ankit Dugar)

Director(MVL)

Tel/Fax: 011-23724515

Email: ankit.dugar1986@gov.in



